

ST MARK'S NEWSLETTER

Web http://www.stmarksrcprimary.co.uk

Dear Parent/Carers,

Below is a few gentle reminders;

Health & Safety.

As part of our Health & Safety commitment, staff will not be available to speak to parents or carers other than at the beginning or end of the school day. They will not be available once the school day has begun. A member of the Senior Management Team will be happy to speak to you. Once a child has left school for the day, if a parent or carer has something they wish to discuss this will need to be discussed the following day. Telephone queries, before and after school will be dealt with whilst staff are available.

Reception Class Liturgy.

Reception Parents/Carers are invited to attend a class liturgy on Thursday 4th July, this will begin at 9am. We look forward to seeing you there.

We look forward to seeing you then.

Year 6 Leavers Assembly.

Parents and carers of our year 6 children are invited to come along to our leaver's service on **Wednesday 17th July at 2pm.**

<u>Transition Meeting for Reception Class</u> <u>Parents.</u>

Our Reception class parents are invited to attend a meeting on Wednesday 3rd July at 2.30pm regarding your child moving into Year1. This will give you an opportunity to meet Mr. Potter, our year1 class teacher who will be happy to answer any questions or concerns you may have. Please try and come along.

SMASH Breakfast Provision.

Following our letter to you of 11th June regarding our *SMASH* Breakfast provision. Regrettably we must inform you that we will no longer be able to provide this service due to it being economically unviable. We wanted to inform you as soon as possible to enable you to find alternative provision. Thursday 18th July will therefore be our last *SMASH* provision for both before and after school.

Attendance.

Please remember if your child is sick and unable to attend school, please telephone the office on the first day of absence. Until we have a reason why your child is not in school they will be given an unauthorised mark.

We are working closely alongside our new Education Welfare Officer.

Holiday Requests. Holiday Requests cannot be authorised by Mrs Miller. The local authority are encouraging schools to take legal action against parents who regularly take unauthorised holidays.

We look forward to seeing you then.

Hair Styles

Please can you ensure that your child has their hair cut in accordance with our school policy, if your child has long hair please make sure it is tied up before school. Thank you for your support in this matter.

After School Clubs.

Our after school clubs will continue to run as normal until further notice.

Emergency contact numbers.

Please can you ensure that the office has up to date contact details, especially when mobile phones are changed.

Please can you check your telephone regularly in case of emergency.

Newcastle Past & Present Big Display 28th June.

All parent's and carers are welcome to come into school next Friday from 9am-10am to look at our many galleries and instillations around school.

This is the culmination of our creativity week. Please come and celebrate your children's work.

Thursday 27th June Y5 Bikeability

Please remember to return to school your child's signed permission slip with out this form your child will be unable to participate.

PE KIT

Unfortunately there are still a number of children who are not bringing their PE Kit into school each week. Parents are reminded that PE is part of the school curriculum and therefore all children must take part. Kits **MUST** be brought in each Monday morning and remain in school until Friday when they should be taken home for washing. Parents will be contacted and asked to bring in any PE kits not in school for lessons.

Sports day/Fun afternoon Tuesday 16th July.

Parents, carers and friends are invited to come along in the morning to support our children.

Our 'fun afternoon' will begin after registration at 1.30pm. We plan to have a number of stalls details are as follows;

Tombola;

Donations needed of unwanted gifts anything which would be suitable for a small tombola. All items must be new or in excellent condition.

Bottle Stall:

Bottles of any description may be sent into school, wine, beer, shampoo pop, etc

Cake stall.

I know that many of our parents/carers are fantastic cooks, we would appreciate donations of homemade or bought cakes for our stall. These should be sent into school nearer the time.

There will also be a variety of games taking place.

Tea, coffee and refreshments will be served.

Our next newsletter will be on Friday 7th July2019.

Yours sincerely Mrs Miller.

Mrs. Miller Headteacher